From: Gary Wallace

Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 8:52 AM
To: gbwallace179@live.com
Subject: For Mayor and City Council

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Gary Wallace
Subject: Resolution for “town hall/work shop”

Hi Pete,

Thanks for your phone call; quite unexpected but appreciated. Here's a proposal for the council
to consider. I think it's a win/win for you and the city council and the population in the
surrounding area. I hope you find this positive and constructive as a step to help

present information to allow the public to be informed, not only of the methanol plant per se,
but, also to direct the public to the proper platform(s) that are involved with this proposal.

My intent is to give the city the opportunity to be involved, get a feeling from the of the area
folks, and not make the city be seen in a negative light. It is not our intention to cause any
divisiveness, nor to allow unruly behavior. We see this as a disruption of community values and
individual opinions.

So, I am submitting the following, as you requested, as a resolution for the city to place on the
next council meeting’s agenda.

Kalama City Council

PROPOSAL: Schedule a town hall/ workshop, Involving the council and the local area public to learn
about the proposed methanol refinery at the Port of Kalama. The workshop would be open to the
public. During the event the City Council would be able to interact with informal public input or
“testimony” if that is allowed under city rules for workshops. The city attorney would be responsible for
sourcing information for the workshop however anyone may submit information they wish to be
included in the workshop materials. Presentations by organizations may be allowed if desired.

OUTCOME: A more informed council and citizenry. If the council is motivated by the information, they

could move, in a future meeting, to consider a non-binding resolution on the proposed methanol
refinery.

Thanks!

Gary Wallace




